

17 July 2020

Mr J Coppel & Mr M Roberts Productivity Commission

By email: skills.workforce.agreement@pc.gov.au

Dear Mr Coppel and Mr Roberts

## Inquiry into Skills and Workforce Development Agreement

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback in respect of your interim report in the abovementioned Inquiry.

Unions NSW frequently works closely with the Australia Council of Trade Unions (**ACTU**) on matters of policy affecting workers state and nationwide. Unions NSW has had the opportunity to read and consider the submissions made by the ACTU to this Inquiry and supports the concerns and recommendations they contain.

Unions NSW endorses the submissions of the ACTU on this matter.

We would welcome the opportunity to provide further input as the Inquiry progresses.

Yours sincerely

Mark Morey Secretary